MINUTES OF A CRANHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD REMOTELY ON
TUESDAY 5th JANUARY 2021 AT 7.35 PM

Present:

Cllr Mike Drake 
Chairman

Cllr Nigel Cooper
Cllr Marcia Lynall
Cllr Charlie Overs
Cllr Peter Shaw

1.
TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were accepted from Cllr Rich Hale.
2.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS IN ITEMS ON THIS AGENDA

There were none.
3.
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 1st NOVEMBER  2020.
The minutes were accepted as an accurate record of the meeting.
4.
PARISH EMAILS / WEBSITE

Cllr Marcia Lynall updated the Council on the progress made in regards to the website enhancements to allow other clubs and societies user admin access. 
Cllr Nigel Cooper updated the Council on the village email system which is now fully functionally and working to great effect.  
5.
TO DISCUSS THE NEED TO CONTINUE WITH THE VILLAGE EMERGENCY TELEPHONE SYSTEM (VETS)
The Council agreed to defer any decisions on the VETS until the Annual Parish Meeting as it felt appropriate to consult with the parishioners.

6.
TO RECEIVE THE FOLLOWING REPORTS:

a 
Chairman.   .There was nothing to report.
b.
Clerk.   There was nothing to report.
c.
Traffic Working Group.  Cllr Marcia Lynall updated the Council on a recent meeting held between the Working Group and the Highways Stakeholder, she advised that a site meeting is scheduled to be held in the Village shortly.  Cllr Nigel Cooper asked if the Working Group would also undertake a review of the parking needs in the village.

d.
Dog Fouling on the Playing Field.  Concerns were raised about the increase incidents of dog mess not being picked up on the Playing Field, it was agreed to put new signage up on the gate entrance and that Cllr Cooper will seek a legal opinion from SDC in regards to what actions can be further considered.


Community Response Group.  Cllr Nigel Cooper reported that the Community Response Group has been reactivated in light of the new Covid Restrictions.


Allotments.   The Chairman reported that he will be putting together a comprehensive list of plots and tenants.  The Council also extended its thanks to the residents of Church Close who voluntarily cut the hedge.    
7.  ACCOUNTS

a. To approve the Accounts for payment.  The following accounts for payment were approved:
[image: image1.emf]PATA(UK) £46.50 Payroll

Mr R Balgobin £486.20 Salary / Exp

HMRC £100.00 Tax

TOTAL £632.70


The Council approved the accounts for payment.

b.  To approve the Budget and Precept for 2021 / 2022.
            The Council unanimously agreed to adopt the Budget as presented by the RFO and  

            set a precept of £8,775.00 for 2021 / 22.  
CONFIDENTIAL AGENDA

8.        TO CARRY OUT A REVIEW AND AGREE UOPN THE CLERKS SALARY.
The Council carried out a review and agreed to set the Clerks salary at £3,900.00 per annum.
9.
DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
Tuesday 2nd March 2021 at 7.30pm.  

THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 8.38 PM
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